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FADE IN:

EXT. BUILDING ROOFTOP - MIDDAY

GUY, mid 20s, has earbuds in and dances across the rooftop. 
He’s listening to Chicago - Saturday in the Park. The song 
ends and he takes the buds out. He steps to the edge of the 
building and looks down. It’s at least a 200 foot drop. High 
enough to kill. He closes his eyes and lets the wind blow 
through his hair. He smiles as he steps off the edge of the 
building. 

EXTRA WIDE SHOT

We see Guy, with arms spread, falling from the top of the 
building. As he falls, a large construction vehicle pulls 
underneath him. Guy falls right into a large yellow vat that 
says, “RADIOACTIVE WASTE”. 

A moment passes.

CUT TO:

INT. HOSPITAL ROOM - HOURS LATER

Guy wakes up and looks around. He’s confused. His hands are 
bound by thick metal cuffs. He lifts his arm up and the cuffs 
break without the guy even trying. He lifts his other arm and 
it’s more of the same. He sits up and breaks the cuffs at his 
ankles. He pokes his head out of his room. He sees a cop. He 
paces towards the cop, steals his gun. The cop lunges for the 
gun but not before Guy places the muzzle at his own temple 
and  pulls the trigger...

BANG.

Nothing happens. 

Both Guy and the cop are confused. 

Guy looks at the gun. A bullet drops to the floor. Then he 
places it back at his temple. 

BANG. BANG. BANG.

Still nothing. Three mangled bullets fall. 

Guy slaps the gun and puts it into his eye. 

BANG.
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Nothing but a bullet once again ringing against the tile. Guy 
is infuriated. He throws the gun across the room, behind the 
nurses desk. He strides past the cop. The cop does his best 
to grab Guy but it does nothing. It’s like a puppy wrestling 
an unencumbered bear. The cop slides off Guy’s body, breaking 
the back strap of Guy’s gown. Guy runs through his previous 
room and jumps out of the window. He closes his eyes as the 
sound of glass shattering surrounds him. 

Nothing.

He looks down. He’s floating 60 feet above the street below 
him. His gown, bound only around the back of his neck, blows 
in the wind like a backwards cape. 

A buck naked suicidal-superhero.

His shadow falls on a mother and daughter directly below him. 
They look up. The mother sees Guy’s business, including his 
shaft, balls, gooch, etc. She turns her head to just the 
right position to vomit all over her daughter’s face. 

CUT TO:

MONTAGE - GUY’S FAILED ATTEMPTS AT SUICIDE 

Guy kicks a stool out from under him and as he falls the 
noose around his neck busts. 

CUT TO:

He sits in his car stomping the gas pedal as his garage fills 
with carbon monoxide. 

CUT TO:

He grabs a bottle of pills and chugs the contents. He checks 
his watch. 6:30 PM. He sits back and closes his eyes. 

CUT TO:

Guy kicks a stool out again. This time a thick steel wire is 
wrapped around his neck. It breaks. 

CUT TO:

Guy lifts up his car from the back and puts his mouth 
directly on the exhaust. He tokes it like a bong hit. 

CUT TO:

2.



3.

Guy opens one eye and checks his watch. 10:37. He throws the 
pill bottle and it shoots through his wall. We hear a plane 
crashing and multiple people screaming. 

CUT TO:

Dozens of prescription drugs are laid out in front of Guy, as 
well as several empty bottles of alcohol. His face is resting 
on his hands. He’s un-phased. He takes a deep breath. He 
looks defeated. He grabs a remote control and turns on the 
TV. 

The first image is a news channel. It shows  a clip of a man 
floating in the air donning a hospital gown. The caption 
reads: FLOATING HOMOSEXUAL

Click. 

Second is a news channel showing a plane crash site. In the 
foreground is a reporter. In the background are dozens of 
victims, some on fire, some dead, some screaming, one 
crawling from the wreck with only the upper half of his body. 

REPORTER
Blah blah blah plane crash. Blah 
blah blah terrible. Blah blah blah 
ISIS claims responsibility. 

Click. 

It’s a superhero movie. A caped, primary-colored, strong-
jawed asshole fights an alien in the middle of a city. The 
alien beats down on the asshole. The asshole closes his 
asshole eyes, feinting death like an asshole. 

Guy jumps to his feet. He turns from the TV and raises his 
finger. A light bulb appears over his head. The TV behind him 
shows the superhero returning from his supposed “death” but 
Guy is unaware. 

CUT TO:

EXT. CITY PARK - MIDDAY

Guy puts his finishing touches on a vertically mounted, 30 
foot in diameter, metal ring. (AKA a Stargate) With a wide 
smile Guy pulls a lever and the gate flashes blue lights. A 
crowd forms around the structure. Guy claps his hands 
together, jumping up and down like a child on Christmas 
morning. The gate stabilizes and a blueish green plasma 
sphere is suspended at its core.  

A moment passes. 
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A large scaly monster steps through the portal. It’s 20 feet 
tall and lets out a bloodcurdling roar. The crowd around the 
portal runs in fear, screaming for their lives. Guy dances 
and does a Tiger Woods-esque fist pump. He flies up to it and 
it punches him as hard as it can right in the nose. It 
doesn’t move him a bit. Instead, he sneezes... which creates 
a hurricane force wind that blows the monster back through 
the portal. The stargate collapses and the crowd returns 
cheering at him. The crowd lifts him up. A photographer 
captures a picture.

CUT TO:

NEWSPAPER HEADLINE

Guy flicks off the camera in the picture. 

Headline: HOMO HERO SAYS ‘F**K YOU’ TO ALIEN THREAT!

THE END
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